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201 West Sycamore • Kokomo, Indiana 46901

PHONE (765)236-0600 • FAX (765)236-1873
October 18, 2016

Dear Shareholders and Friends,

It is once again my privilege to present a very positive quarterly update on the performance of Community First Bank of Indiana.  Driven largely by loan growth, total asset size increased to over $223 million, a 3.4% increase over the same period last year.  Because of the strong loan demand that we have experienced, we have been able to deploy funds into those higher yielding assets. We have also taken advantage of the low interest rate environment to maintain low cost funding, resulting in a net interest margin that compares very favorably to our peers. 

Bank earnings benefited from both growth in loans and expense controls during the first nine months of 2016.  Additionally, the bank is in the enviable position of having taken in more in recoveries from prior years’ charged-off loans than we have written off during 2016.  Net Interest Income after Provision for Loan Losses increased by 6.4% to $6.4 million.  Increases in Salaries and Employee Benefits, Occupancy Expense, Data Processing Fees and Advertising Expense were offset by decreases in Legal and Consulting fees and expenses related to Other Real Estate Owned, resulting in increased noninterest expense of less than one half of one percent.  After all of the above, net income for the 9 months increased $231,467 or 13.9% over the same period, prior year.  Net Income per share increase to $1.47 per share from $1.30 per share and Book Value Per Share increased to $18.81.  

Our expansion into Hamilton County continues to add to bank performance.  With loans now totaling over $20 million and continued growth in commercial loans, home equity lines and residential mortgages, our exposure in the market is increasing.  This will be further enhanced with the official conversion of our Loan Production Office to a deposit taking branch on November 16th of this year.  We have begun the hiring process to staff this expansion and are extremely pleased with the quality of our new team members. We are looking forward to phase two of this expansion, which will include site selection and design/build of a new, full service banking facility in either Westfield on Noblesville.

As an organization, we are continuing to strive for improvement on a daily basis. Our employee turnover remains low and employee satisfaction ratings are high.  We are continuing our quest to identify, hire, train and retain the best people in each of our markets and, to date, I believe we have been successful. On behalf of our employees and board of directors, I thank you for your continuing support of Community Frist Bank of Indiana.

Should you have any questions regarding the contents of this letter, the associated financial statements or anything else regarding CFB, I would welcome a call or visit to discuss them.

Sincerely,
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Robb Blume

CEO & President

Community First Bank of Indiana

Community First Financial Corporation
